
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

 
In compliance with Sec. 9-503 of the Environment Article of the Annotated Code of 
Maryland, the Board of County Commissioners of Carroll County will host a public 
hearing on May 16, 2024, at approximately 9:15 a.m., in Room 311 of the Carroll County 
Office Building, 225 North Center Street, Westminster, Maryland 21157.   The purpose of 
this hearing is to accept public comment regarding the proposed 2024 Spring Amendment 
to the Carroll County Water and Sewer Master Plan. 

A full copy of the 2024 Spring Amendment to the Carroll County Water and Sewer Master 
Plan and the Planning and Zoning Commission report of the 2024 Spring Amendment is 
available for public review, by appointment only during regular office hours, at the Carroll 
County Bureau of Comprehensive Planning, Room 106 of the Carroll County Office 
Building, or on the Bureau’s webpage:    
https://www.carrollcountymd.gov/media/ldffc5fc/2024-spring-amendment-reports.pdf 
 
Written or oral comments will be accepted at the hearing. Written comments may be 
addressed to the County Clerk, 225 North Center Street, Westminster, Maryland 21157 or 
countyclerk@carrollcountymd.gov, and must be received by May 16, 2024 and will be 
considered if received prior to the close of the hearing.   
 
The Americans with Disabilities Act applies to the Carroll County Government and its 
programs, services, activities, and facilities. Anyone requiring an auxiliary aid or service 
for effective communication or who has a complaint should contact The Department of 
Citizen Services, 410.386.3600 or 1.888.302.8978 or MD Relay 7-1-1/1.800.735.2258 as 
soon as possible but no later than 72 hours before the scheduled event. 
 


